At the Annual Parish Meeting held in the Village Hall

on the 13th April 2015
Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)                

               Mr. M.Wedd (Vice Chairman)

   Mr. B. Barber
   Mrs. A. Carver 
   Mrs J. Davison

   Mrs J. Faiers   

   Mr. J. Steel

   Mr. M.Wattis

   Mr. R. Bass 

   Cllr P Grove   
   PCSO Butcher   

   Mr. M. Davis – Clerk

Apologies: Mr N. Griffiths and Mrs M. Warfield     
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 7th April 2014, having been circulated, were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
Parish Council Chairman's Report:  
The past year has been a busy one for the Parish Council.  The one of the main focus of our discussions has been the SWDP and the possible effect of traffic generated by the extra housing on our parish. The Parish Council made representations to the Inspector at the Enquiry in Public in March and pressed the case for a road connecting the island on the A44 to the B4204 on the Worcester side of the factory at Temple Laugherne.  As well as taking traffic away from Crown East lane, Bell Lane and Hallow Lane this road would have the effect of acting as a barrier to further development encroaching nearer the village.  We wait to see if the Mr. Clews accepted out arguments.

Another item which has taken up much discussion is the problem of speeding in and around the village.  Crown East Lane, Bell Lane and Hallow Lane form part of the commuter ‘rat run’ from the Malvern and West Worcester area to the M5 junction at Droitwich and there is also a problem re traffic speeds on the B4204 Martley Road.  The Parish Council has invested in a vehicle speed awareness sign, which has been used on several roads around the village and are in the process of purchasing a replacement for the one on Sailor’s Bank.  We are grateful to our County Councillor, Mr. Groves, for his donation towards the cost of this.

The Parish Council own and administer the village allotments; they rent the Vicarage Green from the Diocesan Board of Finance and own and maintain the play equipment; pay for some of the grass cutting round the village and administer the lengthsman scheme on behalf of the County Council in the parish.

Over the past year there have been some changes to the makeup of the Parish Council. Mrs. Warfield, Mr. Wattis and Mr Griffiths have been co-opted to fill vacancies and all have made valuable contributions to the work of the council.

We have, over the past five years been well-served as a community by our District Councillors, Bass and Swinburn.  They have kept us up to date with council issues affecting our parish and have always fought our corner on issues such as planning and the SWDP.  Having dealt with several District Councillors over the past twenty or so years I can confirm gentlemen that were indeed fortunate in our representatives.  However, both have now decided the time has come to step down so may I thank you on behalf of the council and the community for all you do on our behalf and for the hours of time you devote to your duties.

I would like to express our thanks too, to our County Councillor, Phil Grove for his efforts on behalf of the Parish.  Any concerns and queries we have had have been dealt with promptly and on behalf of the council and the community I thank you for your hard work, efforts and the time you have spent representing us.  I wish Paul well in his new home in Devon but happily Roger is remaining as a Parish Councillor so we will have the benefit of his experience to guide us in the future.

My thanks to my fellow councillors for all they do on behalf of our village and community.  The time you give to ensure that the village is a nice community to live in often goes unnoticed by many but it is a valuable role that you play in village life.  I must especially thank Brian for all he has done as he has decided not to stand for the council again.  Over his two stints as a Parish Councillor he has contributed much to the welfare of the village and was instrumental in the installation of the play area as well as being Footpaths Warden for many years.

Finally, my thanks to our Clerk, Mike Davis for all he does on our behalf making sure that the wheels of the council run smoothly.

Parish Footpath Warden’s Report: Mrs Carver reported that the footpaths were generally in good condition.

She had been on a training course with the countryside service and was now able to re-erect way markers to assist walkers and riders.
Local Police Officers Report:  PCSO reported the following

Total recorded crimes 49, compared to 28 crimes recorded in the same period the previous year.

Theft



6

Theft from vehicle

8

Theft of vehicle

0

Theft of pedal cycle

2

Criminal Damage

3

Burglary (non-dwell)

20

Burglary dwelling

3

Attempted burglary

0

Threats/provocation violence
1

Assault


5

Drugs offence


1

There were 23 recorded incidents of Anti-Social Behaviour this year; compared to 19 in the same period of 2013/14.
The issue inconsiderate parking was raised and this would be looked into.
Mrs Beard thanked PCSO Butcher for his attendance.
Report of County Councillor:  
Worcester County Council, face a significantly increased challenge to reduce over the coming years. There will be significant pressure on the health and well-being budget and we will work with partners to encourage self-help. There were in excess of 670 children in care at considerable cost.
The waste incinerator at Hartlebury has been given planning permission. It is hoped to address the worse flooding issues. 25% of the population is likely to be over 65 by 2021 and there is a need to help people achieve a happy and healthy life, particulary the most disadvantaged. Additional funds would be available for road repairs. There was a need to continue to press for a protected route for the western by-pass.
Report of District Councillors: 
No report. 
Unaudited Parish Council accounts for 2014/2015. 
The end of year balance is expected to be £53,411. The balance has increased by about £5,000 over the year largely due to reduced insurance premiums and reduced expenditure on the village hall.  The parish council is on a sound financial footing, but should continue to monitor the level of reserves.
Report of Chairman of the Village Hall Management Committee:
Mr Forrest reported on the success of the village hall. Additional hall bookings had resulted in a surplus in funds. It was hoped to use any surplus to improve facilities. There was a need to attract younger people to use the hall. The chair said that the hall had greatly improved and thanked the committee for all they do.
Newsletter:   
The newsletter continued to be a valued part of village life. Mrs Beard thanked those concerned in producing it.
Vote of thanks for the Chairman:  Mr Wedd proposed a vote of thanks to Barbara Beard, the Chairman for all her hard work on behalf of both the parish and council and this was unanimously supported by all those present. 
Any other Business:     None.
The meeting closed at 9.30pm.
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